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The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and             District Community Council
	Chairman
	
	
	

	Vice-chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk
On Monday 12th May 2014, at 7.00pm 

1)    Present: Community Councillors Kathleen Beaton, Tommy Combe, Graham Easton, Ian King, Alisdaire Lockhart, Alistair Pattullo. 
SBC Councillors: Michelle Ballantyne, Gordon Edgar

Community Police Officer Roy Brown
[Also in attendance: 4 members of the public]

       Cllr Graham Easton took the chair and opened the meeting at 7.00pm. He reminded those present that 

· all comments should be addressed through the Chair and that 

· all recording devices should be switched off

· Data Protection law requires members of the public (MOTP) to be referred to anonymously in the Minute unless they indicate otherwise.
2) Apologies: SBC Councillor V Davidson

3) The minutes of the meeting held on 10th March 2014 were approved (proposed: T Combe, seconded I King)
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda: 

a) A Lockhart referred to Item 7 CoT presentation and hoped that the CoT would be invited back to discuss closer working relations with the CC. This was confirmed by those present.

b) A Lockhart asked whether anything was being done to raise funding towards Mungo Park’s trunk as this is an important part of Selkirk’s heritage. A Pattullo advised that Judy Steel is actively trying to raise funds toward this. 
5)     Declarations of interest; None
6)    Report From Community Police Officer: Roy Brown read his report to the meeting (appendix 1).

       a) G Edgar asked if there would be regular parking ‘swoops’. R Brown said these would be carried out as necessary when other duties allowed.

       b) D Purves asked if the police were responsible for securing premises at Heather Mills and Claridges. G Edgar said that unless there was a risk to the public this is the responsibility of the owner.

       c) MOTP1 reported signs of illicit drinking at Heatherlie Cemetery.

       d) I King enquired what point of public contact would be available when the public counter is closed at Selkirk police station. R Brown replied there are always officers working out of the station and there is a direct line phone at the front door.
7)    Planning: 2 fresh planning applications had been received that day, viz.
       a) Change of use at Cross Keys

       b) Replacement footbridge at Riverside. 
After general discussion, it was agreed that both proposals seemed suitable and no adverse comments were offered.  However since there was sufficient time before the deadline for responding to SBC, it was agreed that IK would delay his reply to allow members to consider the applications further and forward any comments they might have.  

Meanwhile, I King suggested that the new footbridge could incorporate some sort of appropriate local identity; this was agreed in principle and G Easton suggested that this might be a suitable topic for discussion when the CC meets at Bannerfield.  G Edgar added that the CC should ask for consultation on the final design of the bridge.

c) CC response to consultation on 2G pitch at Pringle Park (highlighting basic concerns) had already been submitted and circulated to members and was now in the public domain..

Open Forum

a) K Beaton asked SBC Councillors if Bannerfield residents were in danger of losing some bus services. Councillors were unable to confirm or deny but G Edgar said that the 72 as a subsidised service would be safe.

b) D Purves enquired whether it would be possible to provide a footpath from Cannon Street to the houses at The Linglie. Councillors replied that there is no plan for this at this time. Also enquired about a footpath at The Triangle to the Philiphaugh Battle Trail as part of the flood protection work. He was advised that the project and costings are too far advanced for this to be included now and the suggestion should have been put forward during the consultation period.

c) D Purves asked if disabled access to the courthouse could be provided up the Fleshmarket Steps. This has previously been discussed at length and is not the solution to the problem of disabled access; however the purchase of the Cross Keys is part of the plan for ultimately improving access.  
d) MOTP2 congratulated the CC on the recent litter pick. This was attended by 12 volunteers and a considerable amount of rubbish was collected at key areas around the town and along the riverside.
e) MOTP3 asked about the consequences of the NGT closure. G Edgar hoped that the 12 members of staff could be relocated to other outlets. It’s sad that it has come to this but it was a business decision brought about by the lack of footfall. I King remarked that while we may see a downturn on the outskirts of the town it is important to be optimistic considering the future planned improvements to the town centre and positive activity by the CoT.

.     
8) Reports from SBC Councillors:
M Ballantyne reported on the following:

a) The MTB Mountain Bike event seems to have been a great success.

b) The Courthouse Coffee Shop is under new management and hopes to be open by the Common Riding.

c) Planting in the Market Place in front of the Walter Scott statue will be started in June. A discussion followed on public planting; other towns have other means of funding planting, i.e. sponsorship from local businesses and organisations or revenue from parking charges. G Easton suggested we get costings for planting in this area and then seek funding. MOTP3 asked about the flower boxes at The Toll, G Edgar said these are being repaired and repainted and will be in place for the Common Riding.
d) Proposals for disabled parking spaces in the town (see item 10 b).

G Edgar reported on the following: 

a) Agreed that the bike event was quite spectacular.
b) The lack of a water supply in the cemetery is due to a burst main and this will not be replaced but water will be provided by means of a water butt. 

c) He had had lots of queries about grass cutting in Selkirk but said that only some areas are the responsibility of SBC the others being in the charge of the Housing Associations but he was aware that they have appointed a new contractor to undertake this work.

d) D Purves asked about cutbacks to cemeteries and how would this affect graveyards up the valleys. G Edgar confirmed that cutbacks mean less maintenance but in some rural cemeteries local people carry out some work i.e. grass cutting themselves.
9) Selkirk Common Good Fund: No report
10) Correspondence:

a) G Easton read out a letter requesting the CC to host a referendum debate. Discussion followed and while some felt that the non-political nature of the CC made this inappropriate it was argued that the referendum issue is possibly the most important of our lifetime and would certainly be within the remit of the CC to organise such a debate. Secretary to enquire from SBC and other CCs.

b) Application forms for Paths Maintenance Grant – passed to G Edgar

c) Invitation from Michael Moore MP to attend a meeting of the Borders Digital Forum on Monday 19th May. Secretary will attend.

d) Consultation document on provision of disabled parking spaces in Selkirk – passed to I King

e) Invitation to attend the Tweed Valley walking weekend.

11) Treasurers Report & Evening Study Groups: T Combe presented financial reports for the CC and the Evening Study Groups for year ending 31st March. The CC agreed to abide by the code of Conduct for Community Councillors and the reports were unanimously accepted, proposed by A Pattullo, seconded by G Easton.  

12) Reports from Sub Committees:

a)  SHMG: I King reported that the last meeting of the SHMG discussed equipment purchase and footpath improvements to help some of those who have mobility problems.
13) Reports from Community Organisations and Outside Bodies:  

a) Eildon Area Forum; G Easton reported on NHS Borders Clinical Strategy, the proposals for the Culture Trust, the Street Light Efficiency Project. Roads Asset Management Plan and Small Schemes 2014/15.
b) G Easton also reported on the CC response to the CC Scheme Consultation.

14) AOCB

a) T Combe asked about replacement photographic ID cards for Community Councillors; Secretary to enquire from Clare Malster.

b) T Combe responding to an email from V Davidson re Christmas Lighting and provision of power sockets; there are still questions to be answered about funding and the payment for power supply. He announced that unless volunteers come forward to help financially and physically there will be no Christmas lighting in the town this year. M Ballantyne said that some of the money could come from Quality of Life Funding.

c) G Easton thanked A Pattullo for making the presentation to the RBSB. The evening was considered to have been a great success.

d) G Easton proposed that the CC holds one of its regular monthly meetings at Philiphaugh School, possibly in September. All in agreement.

e) M Ballantyne worried about the (rather negative) tone of the meeting and pointed out that Selkirk is in quite a positive position just now and listed many of the initiatives currently underway to the benefit of the town.

f) A Lockhart agreed that while there is much going on there seems also to be lack of co-ordination and asked where the Quality of Life funding was being spent. G Edgar and M Ballantyne described areas in Selkirkshire that were benefitting from this funding and that they just had to be asked if councillors thought there were projects that would qualify for funding.

g) A Lockhart said that the Pant Well needs to have more attention to make it an attractive feature. M Ballantyne suggested that Bowden CC be asked about their Pant Well restoration.

h) G Edgar reminded the meeting of the upcoming European elections and urged everyone to use their vote.
The Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting at 8.55pm.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in the Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7.00pm on Monday 16th June at 7.00pm. 

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………….
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Appendix 1:
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Statement of income & Expenditure for the year ended 31st March 2014

31st March 31st March
2013 2014
£ Income £
1,365.00 SBC Community Council SupportGrant Scheme 1,365.00
10.80 Bank Interest 7.24
1,375.80 1,372.24
Expenditure
257.00 Function Catering & Fiowers 309.30
40.50 Standard Bearer Gift 40.50
79.54 Photocopying, Postage & Secretarial 0.00
62.95 Adverts, Website & Hall Hire 30.00
440.00 Bannerman Burke - legal costs 0.00
58.50 Sundry expenses - Plattling flowers 0.00
0.00 The Bridge 10.00
35.00 Independent Examiner’s fee 40.00
23.50 Wreath 27.00
425.02 Hanging baskets 615.00
500.00 Donations Bunting  Common Riding Trust 0.00
1,922.01 1,071.80
-546.21 Surplus/(Deficit) for year 300.44
2,131.49 Opening Bank and Cash balance 1,585.28
1,5685.28 1,885.72
2,126.73 Closing Bank Balance 1,92572
-35.00 Independent Examiner's Fee -40.00
-506.45 Unpresented cheques 0.00
0.00 Cash Balance 0.00
1,585.28 1,885.72

Independent Examiner's Certificate
| have examined the books and vouchers of the Royal Burgh of Setkirk & District Community Councit
for the year ended 31 March 2014. In my opinion they show a true and fair view of the affairs

of the Council as at 31

March 2014, and for the year then ended.

Vimonn Rz

Vivien Ross
Independent Examiner

12th May 2014





Overview:

Specific road checks have been carried out in the Selkirk area on 7 occasions in the past month

There was 1 vehicle issued an Anti Social behaviour order. 
There has been 108 calls attended to by Police in the past month, With 2 vandalisms and a theft occurring in South Bridge street area, There has also been 2 other Vandalisms to motor vehicles in Chapel st and Ettrickhaugh rd, Selkirk. There has also been 2 assaults, and a number of Road traffic offences have been detected.

There has been 2 youth calls in the past month 1 in the town centre area and 1 in the Bannerfield area.With regard to Parking in the town centre, there has been 6 patrols carried out with 12 parking tickets issued in the past month. 
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Evening Study Classes - Accounts for year ended 31 March 2014

31.03.2013
£

2,162.91

3,037.00
11.49
3,048.49

2,940.00
116.91
20.00
4450
150.00
35.00
3,306.41

257.92
1,904.99
1,939.99

0.00
1,939.99

35.00

1,904.99

Opening Balances

Income
Class Fees
Bank Interest

Expenditure
Tutor Fees
Advertising
Hall Rent
Presentation
Janitors' remuneration
Independent examiner

Surplus/(Deficit) for Year
Closing Balances
Bank

ofs cheques

Less ofs Invoices
Independent examiner

Closing Balances

independent Examiner’s Certificate

3,390.00
116.91
0.00
0.00
0.00
40.00
3,546.91

2,298.24
-330.00
1,968.24

40.00

31.03.2014
£

1,904.99

3,5650.00
11.156
3,670.16

23.25

1,928.24

1,928.24

| have examined the books and vouchers of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk & District
Community Council Evening Classes Account for the year ended 31 March 2014
in my opinion they show a true and fair view of the affairs of the Classes as at

31 March 2014, and for the year then ended.

Vivien Ross
Independent examiner

12th May 2014
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

